BARRINGTON MUNICIPAL FIRE & EMERGENCY SERVICE

Fire Service Advisory Committee April 9, 2014

The April meeting of the Municipality of Barrington Fire Advisory Committee was held on April
9, 2014 at the Island & BP fire hall.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Chairman Dave Kendrick.

The Mobile Burn Unit, Barrington selling hall, tendering equipment, and accountability tags
were added to the agenda.

Motion made to approve the agenda by Peter Stoddard, seconded by Paul Thomas.

Departments present were; Woods Harbour Shag Harbour, Island & BP, Barrington, Port la
Tour, and Port Clyde. Councillor Jody Crook was also in attendance.

The previous month’s minutes were read, and a motion for approval was made by Mike Swim
seconded by Jason Shand, carried.

7

0Old Business:

A meeting was held with WHSHFD about unification questions. The members were satisfied
with the answers from the councillors, Clerk-Treasurer, and fire coordinator.

There was a discussion on the fire coordinators salary, and it was decided that it will be
discussed at the next annual general meeting of the FSAC.

The question of MFR training being enough for some members was discussed. It was decided
that these members will meet with the training committee members at a meeting and the
training committee would decide on a solution.

New Business:

Changes in the SOG’s were discussed. A motion was made by Paul Thomas that the FSAC adopt
the changes as presented in the SOG’s, seconded by Mike Swim, carried.



It was decided that we need to put a policy in place for special meeting, and we will try to get a
copy of the original policy made when departments were incorporated.

Motion made by Jason Shand that the three area rates be locked in for ten years. Motion
seconded by Brian Crowell, motion defeated.

Peter Stoddard asked that it be noted that he was against the vote since the new policy hadn’t
been passed yet.

The MBU wiil be in our area July 8-13, please send Dave a list of members that will be
attending.

Two accountability cards will be made for level 1 members, only one for non- level 1 members.

All members were in consensus of Barrington selling their old hall and Port Clyde selling their
old tanker.

it was decided by consensus that we would make a list of equipment that we could tender out
on.

Motion made to adjourn by Paul Thomas.



